
 
 MEMORANDUM 

 

 
 

To: Metrolinx Board of Directors 

From: Steve Levene   
Chief Operating Officer, Rapid Transit  

Date:  February 15, 2024  

Re: Operations – Rapid Transit Quarterly Report  

This report provides an update on activity and key milestones in the Operations – Rapid 
Transit division over the past quarter. 
 
Update on the Operations Women’s Network Rapid Transit (OWN RT)  
 
The Operations – Rapid Transit team is committed to balancing gender representation 
through strategic workforce planning and ensuring that everyone has an equal opportunity to 
grow their career and succeed at Metrolinx. Today, 33 per cent of our divisional workforce 
self-identifies as female. In 2022, the team initiated an Employee Resource Group (OWN RT) 
to help build an inclusive and equitable division and foster allyship across the team.  
 
Over the past year, the group has raised more than $700 towards charitable organizations 
that align with OWN RT’s objective of supporting women in our organization and across the 
community. The group raised $300 for Red Door, an organization dedicated to providing 
food and shelter to women, and more than $400 for Week of the White Rose Campaign, 
which sends young girls to science camp in memory of the 14 women murdered on 
December 6 at Polytechnique Montreal. In addition to its fundraising efforts, OWN RT also 
held a panel discussion with women from across Metrolinx. 
 
To help inform OWN RT’s strategic plan and events for 2024, the Women in Operations 
Experience Survey and focus groups were launched to collect feedback and first-hand 
experiences concerning gender-related matters within the Operations – Rapid Transit team. 
This proactive step underscores OWN RT’s dedication to fostering a workplace culture that is 
not only diverse, but also supportive of every individual’s unique journey. Future events are 
expected to focus on creating additional mentorship opportunities and looking at equity and 
inclusion training. 
 
On-time Performance (OTP) 
 
GO Rail asset-related OTP Erosion decreased from 1.37 per cent in December 2022 to 0.86 
per cent in December 2023, and the 12-month rolling average improved by 38 per cent, from 
2.22 per cent to 1.37 per cent, respectively. The average asset-related delay minutes 
normalized by trip decreased by almost 4 per cent year-over-year from December 2022 to 
December 2023. During the past quarter, asset-related OTP Erosion saw consistent 
improvement year-over-year despite the RTC system outage in October, which significantly 
impacted OTP Erosion for that month. 
 
 
 




